

School Council Meeting Minutes – 5.2.20

Present: Gabriel, Annabelle, Belle, Miles, Joshua, Ruby, Charlie-Jack, Esmee, Jenny, Noah, Myah, Joseph, Mrs FitzGerald.

London Update – Mrs FitzGerald explained that the closing date for the London visit had now passed and that usually by now we would know if we had a place or not. We've received an email to say that they've had an unusually high number of applications which has caused a delay and that this will mean many school will be disappointed. Hopefully we will know the outcome of our application soon.

Issues raised:

Beech Class – No matters to raise.

Holly Class – KS1 would like a dance club (Belle will discuss this with Mrs Quinn) and a KS1 choir. They would also like a Lego club. Staff to discuss at next staff meeting. Mrs FitzGerald explained that for clubs to run, we need members of staff to volunteer to do them. Lots of staff already do clubs so they may not be able to. They will discuss it though.

Hazel Class – The children would like to be able to read on the benches outside. Mrs FitzGerald said this was fine. She will make sure that Dinner Ladies see these minutes so that they know. Some of the children would like to do a poster competition for Cancer Research. Myah explained that the Y6 girls are currently planning fundraising events for this very thing. The children would like a silent disco. Ewe talked about how much it would cost to buy all the headphones and decided that this isn't possible.

Willow Class – School Councillors to remind KS2 that we are now alternating who plays football on a Friday. One week it is Y3 and 4 and the next it is Y5 and 6. Because of swimming, Y4 can't serve from the salad bar. They will swap with Y3 until the summer term.

Sycamore – Y5 were wondering why they can't go in the garden anymore. There are plans to redevelop the garden and make all the areas safe. It will then be available again.

Oak Class – Can we start up our daily mile chart again? Yes! Is there any sports money to improve the markings on the football pitch on the top field? Could the blinds in Y6 be fixed?

Thank you all! The date of the next meeting will be confirmed.